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Southside A’s  

2020 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

 

Director:      Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com 

Vice-Director: Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
ytguy@aol.com  

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 
simp94@bellsouth.net 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:  Jim Wingo* 
nosomi2@gmail.com  

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine 
 

Membership:      Jim Johnston 
 
Activities Coordinator: Dick Carne 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2021 Southside A’s Club Events   
 

 

February 13 Valentine’s Luncheon, Nutwood 
Winery, LaGrange. 

March 20 Picnic and Kite Flying – details to 
follow. 

April TBD Stay tuned…. 

May TBD Stay tuned…. 
 
 

2021 Events of Interest   
 

April 9-11 MARC Membership Meet, Bay City, 
Michigan 

June 7-11 MARC National Meet, Oshkosh, WI 

June 20-25 MAFCA National Tour, New 
Hampshire 

 

 
 

Editor’s Note:    

As we navigate our hopefully temporary “new normal” 

of social distancing, masks, etc., it’s been a boon to be able 

to get out in our cars and socialize with so many club 

members. And as the vaccine works its way through our 

ranks, the comfort level for joining in will hopefully rise. 

Happily, even if you choose to stay solo, there are all those 

lovely backroads surrounding us, just waiting for your 

Model A to take a spin. 

Look inside for details for our next outing – the 

Valentine’s Day tour to Nutwood Winery – and we’ll be 

working on other one-day tours for safe socializing. 

--Gwyneth  
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Thoughts from Our Director  

Greetings to all,   

What a great way for the club to finish out the holiday season! There were 25 people who gathered at 

Frank’s @the Old Mill for our 12th Night Celebration. Those in attendance were Ray and Teri Besch, 

David and Fran Burch, Phillip and Raeanne  Burmaster, Robert and Julie Carden, Bobby and 

MaryJane Cleveland and daughter Charmaine,  Mark and Marilyn Corley, Kathy Huey, Tony Martino 

and son Michael, Larry and Jackie Peterson, Tom and Liz Romine, Mike and Gwyneth Shotwell, Bob 

and Cheryl Simpson and Eugene Willingham. 

Crowned King and Queen for the evening were Robert Carden and Fran Birch. The club treated them 

to dinner and they helped with the distribution of door prizes. 

Bentley’s,  Carden Machine, Chuck Johnson (custom knobs), Smith and Jones, Snyder’s and 

O’Reilly’s donated gift certificates or merchandise to be given away as door prizes. As you need parts 

or various services for your car please use the above businesses as a way of saying “thank you” for 

the generous donations. If given the opportunity, you might let them know you are a member of 

Southside A’s and appreciate the donation to the club.  

The grand finale of the evening was the 50/50 drawing. As always, it was a big hit with the group and 

Bobby Cleveland was the lucky holder of the winning ticket. 

The first tour of 2021 will be to Nutwood Winery in LaGrange for our Valentine luncheon. Look for 

details elsewhere in the Newsletter and make your plans to join us. 

Let’s keep our A’s rolling,      

 -Jackie 
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Visit our website!             Join us on Facebook! 

 Southsideas.com   

              

 

 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
1st    - Barbara Biggs 7th – Tim & Sally Jones 

3rd    - Susie Pape 10th – Phillip & RaeAnn Burmaster 
11th  -  Mark Gamble 14th – Fred & Kathy Huey 
25th  -  John Debroux 14th – Jason & Tina Carne 
28th  - Susan Buff 16th – Marshall & Susie Pape 
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12th Night Celebration – We said Farewell to the Holiday Season 

Saturday, January 9, 2021  

Once again, the club held a fun celebration marking the “official” closing out of the holiday season, our 

very own 12th Night gathering at Frank’s at the Old Mill. Jackie has done a wonderful job with the 

highlights in her notes above, especially in noting the 25 revelers who attended. 

We had a lovely day, turning into evening, complete with the tasty fare on the menu. As usual, the staff 

was friendly and efficient and everything went off without a hitch.  The hiding of the almonds in the 

cupcakes, that revealed our King and Queen for the day, also set us off right; and we had no trouble finding 

takers for the extras at the end of our visit. In keeping with our theme of 12th Night we had golden gift 

bags containing chocolate gold coins to satisfy everyone’s sweet tooth. 

King Robert Carden and Queen Fran Birch discharged their duties perfectly, drawing tickets and 

delivering any of a number of wonderful prizes ranging from a variety of gift cards, to advertiser gift 

certificates and merchandise; Chuck Johnson once again provided two of his beautiful custom wood gear 

shift knobs.  

We were delighted to have new members Phillip and RaeAnn Burmaster joining us for their first club 

event, and thank them for braving the always-challenging drive through Atlanta from the north side. We 

hope to see them again soon. And we also welcomed Tony Martino and his son Michael from Peachtree 

City. They are new caretakers of a lovely deluxe Roadster that they drove to the restaurant. Many of us 

gathered around to check it out before their departure. We’re looking forward to their joining the club. 
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 

January, 2021 

Happy New Year from the Model A Ford Foundation! We are looking forward, 

as many of you are also, to a better and more active year.  Hopefully you have 

been able to get in your A’s and do some driving before the weather makes it 

impossible.  Many clubs have had some “No Contact Tours” which have been 

nice.  We live in a beautiful world and there is no better way to see it than from 

a Model A! 

Last year the Museum had to say goodbye to a beautifully restored Woody belonging to Tim Wiggins that 

had been on loan to the Museum for several years.  As luck would have it, a 1931 Woody has just been 

donated to the museum by Rob Gibby from Pennsylvania.  Rob has owned this car since 1963 while he was 

in school.  We hope to have it safely installed in the Museum by February. 

Did you know that you can get a tour of the museum right from the comfort of your own home?  Go to our 

website: www.maffi.org and click on the link “Tours”.  There is a tour that was filmed in September, led by 

MAFFI President, John Begg and others.  It was focusing on the First Responders Display but also gives you 

an idea of what’s inside.  You truly have to see it in person to appreciate all that is there.  You could spend an 

entire day if you looked at every exhibit and read everything.  We hope to have other short videos coming 

soon so check back often.   

Thank you for your continued support of the Model A Ford Foundation through your membership and your 

donations. 

Model A Ford Foundation 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance as of December 29, 2020: $3,315.64 

Deposits: 2021 Dues $120.00 

Expenses: C. Simpson-reimburse 
for gift cards for holiday party 
door prizes ($375) 
MAFCA-Directors/Officers 
insurance; chapter gen. liab. Ins. 
($75) 
MARC-Annual Region Renewal 
($10) 
T. Romine-reimburse for food-
Oct. Tech Meet ($65.75) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- $525.75 

Balance as of January 31, 2021: $2,909.89 
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Valentine’s Day Luncheon 

Saturday, February 13, 2021 

 

 

 
 

 

   

 

 

Enjoy a backroads drive to the charming Nutwood Winery in LaGrange for this year’s Valentine’s Day 

Luncheon. Some may recall the delightful time we had here in January, 2017, with a delicious meal and 

stately venue. 

Since that time the owners, Neil and Trish Leichty (who were briefly members of the club), have 

developed their property into a gracious winery and event center. Check out their website at 

nutwoodwinery.com. 

We will practice the common-sense protocols while partaking of choices from a delicious sounding menu 

and toasting our honeys. Plan to join us. 

WHEN: Saturday, February 13 

GATHER: Sam's Club, Fischer Rd. & Hwy 34, Sharpsburg 

TIME:  9:30 for a 9:45 departure. Note: Have gas tanks full and bladders empty for the approximately 1.5 

hr. drive. 

RSVP: By Wednesday, Feb. 10, to Gwyneth gwynshot@aol.com 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

  

  

 

 
Groundhog Day, February 2 

February 17 
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The Tech Corner 
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NATIONAL TOURS – 2021 
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For Sale/Wanted

 

   FOR SALE:  1930 Model A Coupe. Reported 

to run and drive great. Asking $17000. For more 

information, call Wade Brewer, 404-725-

8730. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WANTED:  Used ‘30 or  ‘31 front and rear 

bumpers.  

  Contact D. Petrie 770-378-6578  

 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Items 

 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call  

JimJohnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

jamesrj@charter.net 

 

 

 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  

Now you can order direct from Shirts Atlanta, 

LLC, located in Tyrone. 

They have been providing 

our tags for many years and 

have everything set to go. 

Simply email them at 

Info@ShirtAtlanta.com or give them a call at 

770-487-9399. They will handle everything for 

your order, and mail it to you. If you live close 

by you can also stop in and pick up yourself 
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Application for Club Membership 
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 

 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

 

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 

 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


